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Ontario Tenpin

Bowling Association

www.otba.ca

Jamboree Meeting – September 30, 2006

The third Annual Jamboree under the combined organization was held In St. Catharine’s at the Quality Parkway Inn on September 30, 2006. 

Opening of the Meeting
· There were 34 attendees in attendance.

· Nick Pisciotto welcomed everyone to the third Jamboree under the new organization.  He (Nick) stated that we really do appreciate you coming out and taking the time this weekend.  We always want to here what is going on in your association.  Communication is a two way street. 

Introduction of the Head Table
· Della Trude – Vice President of the Ontario Tenpin Bowling Association.

· Doug Imms – Association Manager of the Ontario Tenpin Bowling Association.

· Nick Pisciotto – President of the Ontario Tenpin Bowling Association.

Tournaments



All tournament entries are available on the web.  Visit http://www.otba.ca
· Twelfth Annual Junior Family Twosome Tournament
· In house qualifying:
September 1 thru December 31.
· Location:
Classic Bowl, Mississauga, Ontario
· Dates: 
Feb 10th & 11th, 2007
· Times:
1 PM
· Cost:
$35.00 / Double

· Averages:
As of Dec 1, 2006
· Deadline:
January 7, 2007
· No rule changes


Tournaments – Con’t 


· Ivan Nelson Memorable CTF Youth Championship 
· Tournament has been moved to an earlier date to give the coaches’ time to get together with the bowlers several times rather than just once.

· Last year the team went down to Laval Quebec where they were faced with unusual lane conditions.  More than 2/3rds of the tournament 20 year history records were broken.
· We managed 11 medals, 3 Gold, 6 Silver and 2 Bronze. 
· Next year the tournament will be held May 31 in Edmonton Alberta.
Round 1 (6 Games Scratch)

· In house qualifications are September 23 – November 12.
· Location:
Hamilton Mountain Bowl, Hamilton, Ontario
· Dates: 
Nov 25th, 2006
· Times:
T.B.A. (3 squads)
· Cost:
$33.00

· Averages:
N/A as this is a scratch tournament

· Deadline:
November 13, 2006

· Qualifying is one in 6.  If you do not qualify in this and still want to participate then you can possibly get in via the seeding averages.  Providing your average is equal to or greater than the following then you can enter the tournament by paying all required entry fees.
· Bantam Boys
139

Bantam Girls

133
· Junior Boys

170

Junior Girls

162
· Intermediate Boys
182

Intermediate Girls
171
· Senior Boys

191

Senior Girls

177
Round 2 (7 Game Match Play.  This is the same thing that the bowlers will encounter

At the National Finals)

· Location:
Classic Bowl, Mississauga, Ontario
· Dates: 
January 20th, 2007
· Times:
T.B.A. 
Nationals
· Locations:
Edmonton, Alberta
· Dates:
May 31 – June – 3, 2007
· Tournaments – Con’t 


· Youth 38th Annual Provincial Tournament
· This year tournament in addition to the Handicap and Scratch for singles we also gave out $100.00 scholarship per person for first place team.  A total of $5,600.00 in scholarship was awarded. 
· Youth 39th Annual Provincial Tournament
· Location:
Parkway Lanes, Saint Catherine’s, Ontario
· Dates: 
May 5th, 6th, 12th, 13th, 19th, 20th 2007
· Times:
9:30, 12:30 and 4:30
· Cost:
$12.00 / event (late fee $14.00)  

· Events:
Singles and Teams 
· Averages:
Feb 12, 2007
· Deadline:
March 31, 2007($14.00 / event)

· Early bird:
March 1, 2007($12.00 / event) 

· Scholarship:
Minimum of $3,000.00

· New Tournament DOUBLES! (Optional)

· Location:
Parkway Lanes, Saing Catherine’s, Ontario

· Dates:
May 5th, 12th, 19th 2007

· Times:
7:30 pm.
· Cost:
$24.00 per double
· Averages:
Feb 12, 2007

· Deadline:
One half hour before squad time.

· Youth 40th Annual Provincial Tournament
· Location:
Classic Bowl, Mississauga, Ontario
· Dates:
May 2008
· More details to follow later.
· Youth Pepsi Cola Tournament
· Location:
Windsor Ontario
· Dates: 
April 28th 2007.
· Location:
Bowlero and Rose Bowl
· Cost:
$14.00 (11 and under HDCP)
·               
$22.00 (12 and over HDCP or SCRATCH)
Information is still not available from the National Office.

· 25th Annual Jack Erb Memorial Ontario Seniors Tournament
· Location:
Parkway Lanes, St. Catherine’s, Ontario
· Dates: 
October 21st and 22nd, 2006
· Times:
11:00am, 1:15pm, 4:00pm
· Cost:
$35.00

· Cost:
$45.00 if you wish to enter the scratch pot.

· Deadline:
October 6, 2006
· Age:

55 and over.

· Super seniors:
75 years and over.

This years winners will be sent to the USBC tournament in Reno Navada.
· Tournaments – Con’t 


· Womens 43rd Annual Provincial Tournament
· Location:
Bowlero Bowl, Windsor, Ontario 
· Dates: 
May 5th, 6th, 12th, 13th, 19th, 20th, 26th, 27th, 2007
· Times:
9:30, 12:30 and 4:00
· Cost:
$25.00 per event.
· Mens 44th Annual Provincial Tournament
· Location:
Bowlero Bowl, Windsor, Ontario 
· Dates: 
May 5th, 6th, 12th, 13th, 19th, 20th, 26th, 27th, 2007
· Times:
9:30, 12:30 and 4:00
· Cost:
$25.00 per event.
Ontario Tenpin Bowling Council
· John Mclean stated that Joyce Woolgar has been in the hospital for some time.
· Speedy Muffler is still returning a portion of your purchases to the Ontario Tenpin Bowling Council. This comes from bowlers purchasing services at Speedy Muffler.  A percentage of the sales to bowlers come back to the council.  As well the bowler receives a discounted price.  Make sure when you go to Speedy you tell them that you are a member of the Ontario Tenpin Bowling Council.  Our membership number is #00016.

· Last year the council and John McLean were working on a proposal to the Ontario Government.  Unfortunately due to timing no grant was applied for.

· Della Trude was asking about the Hall of Fame books.  John McLean stated that he will have to check with Joyce as to the status of this.

· Please make sure you send your high scores in to her so that she can include them in the books.  You can email this information to the association manager at am@otba.ca who will forward the information to who ever will be working on the books.

Coaching Level I and II
· Gus asked if there are any updates on this.  John McLean stated that new coaching will be rolled out starting in November and after that there will be no more level 1 offered.  For booking coaching clinics contact Nick Pisciotto.  Both John and Nick have a couple of names for level II.  John believes the cost for the theory / practical will be $100.00.
Nominating Committee

· At the next annual meeting (June 10, 2007) there will be 12 board positions up for election.  If you are interested in running please fill in an application and forward it to the nominating committee.  Please cascade this information down to your association and bowlers.
CTF Update



Membership Statistics

· 40 CTF Chartered Local Associations
· 7 CTF Chartered Provincial Associations

· 173 CTF Certified Centers

· 1191 CTF Leagues

· 40,424 CTF Members
· CTF offers a NO COST added value package through AIL Canada.
· CTF will not be sending out a distribution from AIL this season. We have saturated our membership with this information. The $2000 Accidental Death benefit to all CTF Members will remain in effect.

· AIL provided $8,200 last year to mail out the membership cards.
· AIL provided and printed all the envelopes for Membership Cards
· AIL provided two $250.00 Youth Sportsmanship scholarships at the CTF Youth National Championship Tournament.  

· Each bowler is insured for $2,000.00 accidental death.  
· AIL Canada program available for child identification & identity theft that the board will be looking into.

· CTF Treasure Software

· CTF & Treasure Software have been working on the Wish List created at the AGM in Montreal. They have prioritized the list and are working on providing updates that include changes to the Standard Average Reports that will include League Names.  A database utility will be added to do a database clean up of old ABC, WIBC & YABA records that are still in your databases.  These updates will be released shortly.
· CTF Web Site

· Their website has received over 2.27 million hits in the last 12 months -- twice as many as last year.
· The month of May recorded the most hits -- over 700,000, probably from checking the results of the CNC’s.

· The CTF Homepage is constantly changing to keep our members informed. Future changes include advertising and all pages in both languages

· The English & French Homepages have been redesigned and will provide information to our members with quick links to what’s happening.

· The CTF Online Webstore is where members can purchase items from our Clothing Line and purchasable emblems has seen some activity but has not been as busy as expected.

· Bylaws & Policy Manuals page provides access to all our Bylaws and Policies in PDF format for viewing and printing or a download tab to save current versions of these documents to your computer in word format so they can be edited for your association use. All documents that cannot be edited are not available in word format.

· Our Playing Rules are available in both official languages. All playing rule changes approved at the AGM are included in this version.

· The CTF Awards Program has seen some changes.

· CTF will continue to work with Baron Insignia for our watch, pendant and ring awards. Our pin and emblem awards are supplied by Platinum Promotions. This brochure was designed to show our entire awards program for display in each bowling centre.

· We have developed this brochure that has been included in the League Kits to provide information to our league executives.

· Inside layout of brochure showing our complete awards program.

· Note that the upgrade forms, as well as the honour score award application and special achievement award application are now in word format.

· The Elite ring will be the standard ring that is ordered, other styles must be specified. The order forms have been revised so the forms can be completed online, printed and sent to National Office for processing.
CTF Update – Con’t 

· CTF Web Site – Con’t

· Each of the awards can be upgraded to two tone gold/silver or to 10Kt Gold. Rings come with a cubic zirconia where shown and can be upgraded to a diamond stud setting.

· An additional cost has been added for ring sizes over 13 of $20 for silver & two tone rings and $50 for gold rings. 

· CTF can now accept credit cards for upgrade orders.

· Additional options are available for watches.

· Choice of a pendant is also available. Pendant awards are available and can be upgraded to two tone gold/silver or 10kt Gold.

· Youth 700 Series award is a watch or pendant. Additional options are available.

· Youth 700 Series Watches have been redesigned and available in a boys & girls design. 

· Pendant awards are available and can be upgraded to two tone gold/silver or 10kt Gold.

· We have also added a 700 Series Ring Upgrade available in one design at a cost of $155 for boys and $130 for girls.

· CTF is offering a $100 discount on upgrades to 10KT Gold rings. Any member who wishes to upgrade to a 10Kt Gold Ring will receive the discount. Only 10KT gold upgrades.

· Special Achievement awards are available to all members on a once per season basis. 

· Adult Game Awards will be pins & Series Awards are available as pins on a once per season basis.

· The Most Improved Pin has been replaced with a CTF Keychain.

· Order forms for Purchasable Awards are available on the Forms page on the website.

· Sport membership and a Crystal Awards Program have been introduced for the 2005/2006 season.

· CTF will be mailing Multiple Honour Score Award Certificates to members that achieve multiple honour scores during the current season.

· CTF will be providing Hall of Fame Certificates for members being inducted into Provincial or Local Associations. Please notify CTF National Office of members in your association that will be inducted into your Hall of Fame.

· CTF will be providing League Anniversary Certificates to leagues celebrating 25 & 50 year anniversaries.

· CTF will launch this new program October 15, 2006, by sending samples to each local association and tenpin bowling centre across Canada.

· The CTF Official Forms page has forms available for member use and will be added to as our requirements grow and new forms are available.

· Our tournaments page will take you to the web pages for detailed information regarding our three major tournaments, our previous tournament results and the tournament records. 

· Advertising and Tournament Sponsors will be available on all tournament pages

· Sport Bowling Membership has been implemented. All the information you need to know is available on the website.

· Sport Bowling Membership is an additional membership fee above the regular membership fee.

· Vancouver has added a second Sport League for their Youth in the 2006/2007 season. Certified Sport League Standings are posted on the Website weekly.

· Last but not least how to get a hold of someone when you need them. We have discontinued the post office box number in June 2006 and correspondence must now be sent to the street address.
· Make sure that you use the new street address and not the P.O. Box for further mailings.  The P.O. Box has been discontinued.

Canadian Tenpin Federation Inc.

916-3 Ave N.

Lethbridge Ab

T1H 0H3

403-381-2830

403-381-6247 Fax

Website is www.gotenpinbowling.ca

CTF Update – Con’t 

· General Liability Insurance (like last year) is being offered to all Local and Provincial Associations but the National office requires approximately a two third participation rate or the insurance company is not willing to offer it.  This is not a National Office decision but the insurance company decision.  The offer of the insurance will then depend on the outcome of the number of associations that respond.  This policy covers all board members for that association.  It does not cover your coaches.

Questions and Answers
· Ann King asked how someone can apply for the $100.00 ring upgrade rebate.
· There is an application (PDF file) on the web site.  A copy is also available on the provincial website.
· Robert Trude made a point of saying that if your ring size is over a 13 there is an additional charge for this.

· Robert Trude asked that an issue be put forward to get the winter kits delivered earlier than August.  The reason being is that most leagues have already had their kick off sessions and it would be much better to be able to hand out these kits at those sessions.

· John and Nick will take this back to CTF.

· The eleven in a row should NOT be on the honor score application.  This is not an honour score.  It never has been an honour score.

· John and Nick will take this back to CTF.

· A point was brought forward that the CTF Treasurer Software should be portable from one computer to another.  Some individuals DO NOT have internet access on the computer that they need to run the program from.  The software updates should also be available on a CD so that these copies of the program can be updated.
· John and Nick will take this back to CTF.

· Robert Trude asked a question regarding the eleven in a row badge.  At one point there was talk about getting rid of all the colours as it is too hard to read.  The bowlers do not like this award.
· John and Nick did not realize there was any issue with it.  They will take this back to CTF.

· Robert Trude also brought up a point regarding the CTF Treasurer Software.  It would be nice if you could “export” the data to another format.  Say Excel so that the user could massage the data for whatever they need done.  This would mean that the user could create their own reports with the field sizes that they want.  For instance the program as it exists today will not let you print the league code under 18 characters.

· John and Nick will take this back to CTF.

· Kevin Picott asked about recognizing CTF membership cards in U.S.A. tournaments.  Not just the averages.

· John McLean stated that this will not happen.  The agreement is only to recognize the average and if a Canadian bowler bowls in the states they need to either buy a USBC card or an affiliate card.  The same thing goes for a US bowler bowling in Canada.  Both organizations want there dues as they are the organization awarding any awards.

· Mike Payne asked if CTF is going to support summer league bowlers that same way as USBC does.  In other words they buy a card in the summer and it does them for two years!

· John McLean stated that in CTF when you buy a summer league sanction it is currently half price and ONLY good until the end of that league.

· John McLean also stated that the Provincial dues of $1.00 is also only half or 50 cents. 
Questions and Answers – Con’t
· Gus Badali mentioned that if you know of anyone interested in becoming a director for CTF please go to the CTF website and submit your nomination form so that it can be voted on at the elections to be held at the AGM on April 21, 2007 in Edmonton, Alberta.  Deadline is January 15th, 20007.
· Jim Lester stated that their association manager is retiring and was wondering how other associations paid they association managers.  Was it a flat fee, per member etc.  They are trying to entice new blood.

· Each association does it differently.  Some pay per member some via a flat fee.

· Louie Willemsen asked for the National crests awards that are being mailed to the bowler.  Some of the bowlers do not want them and it is a waste of money.

· Nick Pisciotto stated that they are aware of this and they are doing away with the crests.  However the bowler did earn it and they have an inventory to get rid of before they can be changed to pins.  If the bowler does not want the crest then don’t submit the form to CTF that they bowled that score.
· Louie Willemsen asked if CTF going to look at putting the averages on the sanction cards?
· John McLean stated that CTF would like to do this but as of last week 80% of the associations have not yet submitted their final averages to CTF. 
· Karen Nicol said that if the association has not sent in the final averages to CTF then they should be going after the president of that association to get this information in.

· A question was raised as to why it takes so long to get program updates.
· Nick Pisciotto stated that program updates are NOT done by CTF.  They are done by Treasurer Software.  Nick and John will take this back to CTF.

· Della Trude asked why the POA (Paid in Other Association) are not reported corrected.  They are reported in your total members which is incorrect.  With the size of the Toronto Association this can be considerable.  This also causes the Provincial Association grief as they try to go after the local association for these dues which were never received.
· John McLean will take this back to CTF.

· Della Trude stated that they need a way to enter Travel Leagues into the software program.  This issue with travel leagues is that they DO NOT pay local dues.
· John McLean will take this back to CTF. 

· Robert Oliver asked Nick Piscotto if the bowlers from last years Pepsi Cola Tournament have received their scholarships.
· Nick Pisciotto stated that this was just corrected and should be taken care of shortly.
Annual Meeting

· The next association annual meeting will be held on Sunday June 10, 2007 @ 10:00 am.  Further information will be sent to the local associations and posted on our web site http://www.otba.ca as it becomes available.

Jamboree adjourned! 
Men, Women and Youth.


Help promote the sport of bowling.
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